Lisa Ray

From: DSW Power Marketing DSW Power Marketing < DSWPWRMRK@wapa.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, March 06, 2012 11:36 AM

To: DSWPWRMRK@wapa.gov

Subject: BCP Post 2017 June 19, 2012 Meeting Notice

Attachments: BCP Post 2017 Letter 03.06.12.pdf

Dear BCP Post-2017 Interested Parties:

On December 21, 2011, the Hoover Power Allocation Act (HPAA) was enacted into law. The HPAA has a significant impact on the marketing of Boulder Canyon Project (BCP) resources after the current power sales contracts expire on September 30, 2017. Western shall serve a critical role in the implementation of the HPAA and seeks further communication with interested parties.

Western will conduct an informal public information meeting with all interested parties on June 19, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. at Western's Desert Southwest Regional Office located in Phoenix, Arizona. The intent of this meeting is to provide interested parties an opportunity to learn more about the provisions of the HPAA and to provide Western input regarding potential marketing criteria that could be used in allocating a BCP resource pool.

The attached notice letter provides the necessary details in the event you would like to attend this informal public information meeting.

Regards,
Deborah K. Emler
Assistant Regional Manager
for Power Marketing



Department of Energy

Western Area Power Administration
Desert Southwest Customer Service Region
P.O. Box 6457
Phoenix, AZ 85005-6457
MAR - 6 2012

Dear Boulder Canyon Project Interested Parties:

The Boulder Canyon Project (BCP) Firm Electric Service contracts administered by the Desert Southwest Region (DSW) of Western Area Power Administration (Western) expire on September 30, 2017. On December 21, 2011, the Hoover Power Plant Act of 2011 (Public Law 112-72) (HPAA) was enacted into law. The HPAA prescribes certain key aspects for the marketing of the BCP as of October 1, 2017, including specified amounts of contingent capacity and firm energy to be offered by Western to existing BCP Contractors. The HPAA also directs Western to create a resource pool of contingent capacity and firm energy to be allocated to new allottees.

Western is committed to timely and meaningful communication with interested parties as it prepares for implementation of the HPAA. Prior to initiating a public process to implement the provisions of the HPAA, Western will host an informal public information meeting. The intent of this meeting is to provide interested parties an opportunity to learn more about the provisions of the HPAA and provide Western input regarding potential marketing criteria to be used in its disposition of the resource pool to new allottees. This informal public information meeting will be held on June 19, 2012 at 2:00 PM at Western's DSW office located at 615 South 43rd Avenue, Phoenix, Arizona.

If you are a U.S. citizen, please be sure to bring an official form of picture identification, such as a driver's license, U.S. passport, U.S. Government ID, or U.S. Military ID, which you will be asked to show prior to signing in at Western. If you are a foreign national and plan to attend, please contact Sylvia Macfarlane at 602-605-2664 or Macfarl@wapa.gov immediately to obtain the necessary form for admittance to Western.

Information on the BCP Post 2017 marketing effort is available on Western's website at http://www.wapa.gov/dsw/pwrmkt/BCP_Remarketing/BCP_Remarketing.htm. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Mike Simonton, BCP Post 2017 Project Manager, at (602) 605-2675 or Simonton@wapa.gov.

Sincerely,

Deborah K. Emler

Assistant Regional Manager

Delorah K. Emler

for Power Marketing